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Dates to Dear Bannatyne Families,

Remember

The month of October brings thoughts of gratitude. Thank-you to YOU; our community! For your support,
generosity and commitment to helping our school be a better place. A place where all students come to

Oct9 school, feel safe and confident enough to take the risks necessary for learning. Thank-you to all staff who
Thanksgiving Day have worked so hard building relationships with their students and establishing classroom routines, ex-
No School pectations and positive communities, as well as working together to create such a positive school climate.
We are well on our way to achieving our school goals and our classrooms and hallways are alive with an
Oct 17 excitement about learning! Thank-you to our students, for all your hard work and for sharing your ener-

Early dismissal 3:25 pm | ¥, SPirit and passion for learning with all of us, each day. Thank-you also to Mme Rothwell, VP, and our
dedicated Lunch Supervisors who support the lunch program and help provide a safe and happy lunch

hour for our students. And, to parents who continue to support your children at home by reminding them

Oct 20 . of the Lunch Hour expectations both in the Lunchrooms and on the playground. Thank-you also for con-
Admin/Inservice Day tinuing to send healthy, nut-free lunches and providing re-usable utensils and containers in our effort to
No School keep our Earth green! We do not supply utensils at lunch, so please be sure to send a spoon or fork with
Nov 7 your child’s lunch, if necessary. Our Milk Program, run by parent volunteers, offers students who purchase
Early Dismissal milk tickets, the option of choosing white or chocolate milk and over 90% of the sales is chocolate.
3:25 pm Thank-you Charlene Hogg and Tasha Biefeni who continue to run the milk program.
Egggn;rﬁouncn Meeting Visitors: In the interest of safety, all visitors (including parents who are dropping students

i off late) are required to sign-in at the office if you are visiting the school or if your child is to be dismissed
Nov 6 early. Please always use the front doors only and report directly to the office when entering the school.
Picture Retakes Please do not enter nor wait for your child inside either of the Daycare or back, playground doors at
1:00 pm dismissal. These doors are for either daycare and student use only and all visitors must enter through the

front doors and report to the office. Thank-you for helping keep all our students safe.

Parking: Please note that due to our increase in staff, there is now only one, visitor parking
stall in the parking lot. It is the last stall, closest to the south, fence line. Please do not park in the other
four spots as they are now reserved for school staff.

Steeped Tea Fundraiser: We are very excited to be launching a new, school-based fundraiser
this year; Steeped Tea. Money raised from this is used to support many of our school’s activities and
directly supports our students by providing classroom materials, resources, and school-wide programs.
Your child will soon be coming home with forms and further information about ordering. The deadline for
Steeped Tea orders is Friday October 27, 2017.

Parent Council Executive: The Parent Council Annual General Meeting was held on Septem-
ber 19 and, on behalf of our staff and community, I would like to express sincere and heartfelt
appreciation to our out-going Parent Council Executive. Julie Miller, President, Laurel Rose, Vice-President,
Sharon Larouche, Treasurer and Leslie Reeves, Secretary, have worked tirelessly over the past number of
yﬁarsl.( Their dedication and efforts to supporting our school community has had an incredible impact.
Thank-you!

Congratulations and welcome to the new Parent Council Executive. Charlene Hogg, President, Nicole Bow-
ering, Vice-President, Lynnsay Butterfield Currie, Treasurer and Misty Riickl, Secretary. We look forward
to working with you!

Parent/Trustee Forum: In light of the success of the recent Student/ Trustee (Senior Years)
Forum last year, the St. James School Division Board will be holding a Parent/Trustee session on Saturday
November 18, 2017 at the Victoria Inn from 9:00 — 11:30 am. The focus of the session is the School
Division’s Strategic Plan and the plan is to have representation by two or three parents from our commu-

nity.

Report to the Community: Information about our 2016-2017 accomplishments as well as our 2017
-2018 school goals has been written in our Report to the Community and will be to our website.

Happy Thanksgiving everyone!

Sincerely, Mme Boyko
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PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS

PHYSICAL EDUCATION WEBSITE ,
For updated Physical Education news, check out the Ecole Bannatyne Physical Education and Health website at http://
ecolebannatynephysicaleducation.blogspot.ca

TERRY FOX RUN
In honor of Terry Fox, the students ran outside before their morning recess on Friday, September 29", 2017. Thank you
for your donations and participation!

CROSS-COUNTRY

The SJAEYAA EIementarX Divisional Cross-Country Meet for the Grade 4 and 5 students will be held at Assiniboine Park
on Thursday, October 5™ at 12:15 p.m. Good luck to all the participants! The school was also well represented at the
mini-meets held at Bannatyne and Heritage. A big “"merci” goes out to all the parents/guardians who volunteered
throughout the season! We greatly appreciate your help and support!

INDOOR SOCCER

The Grade 4 and 5 Indoor Soccer league starts in late October. Permission forms WI|| be going home in mid-October.
Interested students must hand in a signed permission form by Monday, October 16" in order to participate in the after-
school games.

AFTER-SCHOOL TEAM SPORTS

STUDENT RESPONSABILITIES and EXPECTATIONS

Through our sports programs, we are providing opportunities for our students to learn how to become responsible, fair
and accountable individuals. When signing the permission forms, please read over the team contract (on the back page)
with your child before signing. If a student joins a school team, Memrglyelmurage that he/she fulfills the commit-
ment that he/she has made by signing up for the team.

It is extremely difficult to plan for practices, games and tournaments when students quit teams and/or don’t go to
games/practices. It is a continued expectation that students attend all team practices, meetings and games unless there
is a valid reason for a student to not be there. Students are responsible for letting Mme Beaudin know a.s.a.p. when
they are unable to attend a practice or a game that were scheduled to play. Daycare students are responsible for infor-
ming the daycare when they have games and whether or not they will be returning to the daycare after the game.
Thank you for supporting our sports programs by helping us teach the students how to be fair and responsible athletes.

TRANSPORTATION

The after-school drop-in games, for those who have returned a signed permission form, start at 4:15 p.m. and end at
4:45 p.m. Parents/guardians are responsible for the transportation of their child to and from the games, the school will
not be providing transportation to nor from the games. For the safety of our students, rides must be pre-
arranged before the game. Failure to do may result in the student not participating in the game. If the games are at
Bannatyne, the participating students will meet in the gym at dismissal time.

Please note that students will not be dismissed early from school on game days, they will be dismissed at the regular
time of 3:55 p.m. For away games, students will be dismissed at 3:55 p.m. and will travel to the away game with their
parent/guardian. On away game days, parents/guardians are asked to kindly wait for their children outside of the school
in the normal dismissal area at 3:55 p.m. so that they do not interfere with the end of day dismissal procedures. Prior to
the game, it is the responsibility of the daycare students/parents to inform the daycare that they are playing and
whether or not they are returning to the daycare after the game. Thank you kindly for your cooperation with this and
for helping to keep our students safe.
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STUDENT EMERGENCY MEDICAL INFORMATION

Please note that at the beginning of every school year, parents/guardians must fill out and return the Student Emer-
gency Medical Information sheet to the school. Once the information is on file, parents must notify the school in writ-
ing of any changes to their child’s medical information that is already on file.

ATHLETES OF THE MONTH
Congratulations to the following students who were chosen as the Athletes of the Month for their demonstration of
leadership, safe and fair play and sportsmanship throughout the month of September.

Grade 2 - Eli Barr Grade 4 - Elliot Galka
Grade 3 - Olivia Green Grade 5 — Ella Noonan
INTRAMURALS & LEADERSHIP

Lunchtime intramurals for Grade 3 to 5 will commence in mid-October. The Grade 5 Intramural Team will officially
start up around that time as well. Students are to check the Physical Education Events board and listen to the daily
announcements for further information.
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News from Parent Council

Hello Bannatyne Families!

The Parent Council executive for the 2017/2018 school year is the following Charlene Hogg-President, Nicole Bower-
ing - Vice President, Misty Riickl - Secretary, Lynnsay Butterfield Currie - Treasurer. We held our first meeting this
Tuesday and it was exciting to see lots of new faces and get the PC year started!

Special Lunch forms are out for October, November and January they are due back October 11th. A big thank you to
Sarah Johnson for organizing special lunches this year! Volunteers will be needed to help make these days run
smoothly! The first special lunch will be Boston Pizza on Thursday October 19th!

Spooky Movie night is going to take place on Friday October 27th! Movie TBD! Keep an eye out for more information
coming home with your child soon! Thank you Lynnsay Butterfield Currie and Amanda Oike for organizing Movie
night!

Parent council meetings take place the first Tuesday of every month at 6:30! Next meeting will take place Tuesday
November 7th, hope to see you all there!

Bannatyne Parent Council would like to thank all families for their continued support!

- Charlene Hogg

Gérants de Paix

We are excited to share that there will soon be Peace Patrols (des Gérants de Paix), at our school.

The Peace Patrol is a group of students in Grade 4 who have an interest in helping promote and model peace
amongst students, from Kindergarten to Grade 3.

We are proud of their commitment to spreading peace and happiness on the playground and for helping everyone
come to school, to feel safe so they can learn.
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Octobre 2016
dimanche lundi mardi mercredi jeudi vendredi | samedi
1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14
Thanksgiving
Day/No School
15 16 17 18 19 20 21
Early Inservice/No
Dismissal School
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
29 30 31
Halloween

Important dates in November 2017:

November 7, 2017: Early Dismissal 3:25 pm

November 7, 201:

Parent Council Meeting 6:30 pm

November 6, 2016: Picture Retakes 1:00 pm
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Hamster Ball « Crafts boules a hamster - artisanat
Haunted House « Cookie Decorating | maison hantée « décoration de biscuits
Bouncers « Games ¢ Canteen jeu gonflable « jeux ¢ cantine
& TONS OF OTHER FUN ET BEAUCOUP D'AUTRES
ACTIVITIES FOR ACTIVITES DIVERTISSANTES
ALL AGES! POUR TOUS LES AGES!

g 3 MILITARY/WITH MEMBERSHIP 3 $ MILITAIRES/IMEMBRE ADHERENT

$ 1 0 FAMILY — MILITARY/WITH MEMEBERSHIP 1 0 ? FAMILLES — MILITAIRES/MEMBRE ADHERENT

ERSHIP 5% NON-ADHERENTS
$12 FAMILY — NON-MEMBERSHIP 12* FAMILLES — NON-ADHERENTS
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Winnipeg Minor Dodgeball

There is ah athlete in all Of us!

pDodsgeball for ages 9-17

Playing dodgeball while learning gbout
hopesty, re ' and teamwork!

Fall season starts
beginnhing of ()Ctober

TO register please Visit our website at

www.winnipegminordodgeball.com
Contact us at Winhhipegminordodgeball@gmail.com



